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The COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE) is Ending 
The Biden Administration announced that the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE) and the National Emergency 
Declaration (NED) will end on May 11, 2023.  What does this mean for you as a participant in our group health plan? The 
chart below will demonstrate what’s changing and what’s staying the same:  

Benefits During PHE After PHE (Beginning May 11) 

COVID-19 Diagnostic 
Tests   

(Commonly pharmacy 
drive-thru) 

Free. Covered at 
no cost share. 

Covered at the member’s regular benefits level just as it would for 
any other type of diagnostic test (strep, influenza). 

Genesis PPO Plan: $20 copay (at pharmacy)  

Genesis HDHP: 20% after deductible is met 

COVID-19 Office Visit  

(Test or immunizations 
conducted during 
Provider’s office visit)  

Free. Covered at 
no cost share. 

Covered at the member’s regular benefits level just as it would for 
any other type of doctor’s office visit.  

Genesis PPO Plan: $20 copay 

Genesis HDHP: 20% after deductible is met 

Over the Counter COVID-
19 Diagnostic Tests 

(Home tests purchased at a 
retail store or pharmacy) 

Free. Covered at 
no cost share.  

Covered at the member’s preferred Rx copay. 

Genesis PPO Plan: $20 copay (limit of 4 per month per    
household through March 31, 2024.) 

Genesis Copay: 20% coinsurance after deductible is met (not to 
exceed the retail cost of the test, if less.)  

FDA Authorized COVID-
19 Vaccine 

Free. Covered at 
no cost share.  

Covered at the preventative benefit level at an in-network provider 
office or in-network pharmacy.  

Free for both Genesis medical plans.  

 

In this edition of the 

BenefitsConnections Newsletter, you 

will learn about:  

• Public Health Emergency Ending 

• Questions to Consider Before 

Filing Your Taxes 

• Cyber Safety for Children 

Have topic ideas for the next 
BenefitConnection Newsletter? 
Let us know at: 

benefitsconnections@genlp.com.  

 

mailto:benefitsconnections@genlp.com
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Five Questions to Consider Before Filing Your Taxes 

 

When you finish a stay at a hotel, do you get halfway to the elevator and double back for one last sweep of the room, 
looking under the bed for lost socks? Even if you are the most conscientious and organized tax filer, your annual return 
could use the same kind of second look before you send it off to the Internal Revenue Service. 
 
People tend to think they are doing their taxes wrong, no matter if they use tax software, hire a professional, or do it 
themselves. “There can be a lot of uncertainty in the process, and uncertainty can skew our decision-making or even lead 
to anxiety,” says Etinosa Agbonlahor, director of behavioral research at Fidelity. “People also tend to overestimate the 
likelihood of unlikely events, such as getting audited, jailed, or fined over taxes. This is called the availability bias.” 
 
The reality is that IRS statistics show that nearly two-thirds of taxpayers got a refund last year, rather than owing, with the 
average refund running $3,309.* Most never hear from the IRS again, or at most get a letter asking to furnish additional 
information. Note, if the IRS wants something from you, they will write, not call, which is the hallmark of many IRS scams.  
The risk of getting audited is generally very low for most Americans, and even lower to get criminally investigated or 
eventually go to jail. Nevertheless, it’s still wise to be careful and always double-check your return.  

Here are some questions to consider. 
1. Have you made all the contributions that you can? 
You can make contributions to traditional IRAs, Roth IRAs, 
and health savings accounts (HSAs) up until the federal 
tax-filing deadline, Tuesday, April 18, 2023, for most 2022 
returns. And if you are self-employed or freelance, you 
can open and contribute to a Simplified Employee Pension 
plan—more commonly known as a SEP IRA—even if you 
also have a full-time job as an employee.  
 
One strategy many people use is to fund these accounts 
with a lump sum at this time of year with their expected tax 
refund. It's important to remember that putting the money 
in the account is just the first step. "Unless you are set up 
to auto-invest all new contributions, which is a good step, 
you will want to determine how you want that money 
invested rather than just leave it in cash, as you are likely 
not earning a very high rate of return on savings right 
now," says Ann Dowd, CFP®, a vice president at Fidelity. 
 

 
2. Did you file your state taxes correctly? 
Many people who continued to work from home during 
2022 may have worked from a different state for a 
significant amount of time. That can impact your state 
taxes. State taxes are notoriously difficult to understand, 
which is further complicated by the fact that many states 
changed their laws recently. Many states have differences 
with federal law and some states don't have income taxes 
at all. Arizona, for instance, recently increased their 
income tax brackets, while Tennessee eliminated its state 
dividend and interest income tax in 2021. There are no 
shortcuts to finding out this information, unfortunately, so 
you just have to pay attention to the rules where you file. 
"State taxes play a critical role in your overall financial 
plans, so it can help you to be educated on the impact 
state tax laws can have," says David Peterson, head of 
Wealth Planning at Fidelity. You can consult state tax 
websites for specific information about taxes where you 
live or talk to a tax advisor who knows about the specifics 
in your state. 

https://www.fidelity.com/viewpoints/personal-finance/preventing-identity-theft
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Payroll Corner  
Once you have filed your taxes, you may want to adjust your taxable withholdings for 2023.  You can make these 
changes online through Ceridian Dayforce by completing a Federal W4 Form.   

STEP 1: Go to https://sso.dayforcehcm.com/genesis 

STEP 2: Login then click on ‘Forms’.  

STEP 3: Select Federal W4 – 2023 under Tax Forms                 

STEP 4: Complete and submit.  

If you have other payroll or tax related questions, please contact your Payroll Department. As a reminder, 
your W-2 can be accessed online through Ceridian Dayforce.  

 

 
3. Do you qualify for tax credits? 
A tax credit can reduce your tax bill by reducing what you 
owe dollar for dollar. Here are 3 credits that could help as 
you prepare your taxes.  

• The Child Tax Credit for 2022 is $2,000 for each 
qualifying child in your household, generally under 
the age of 17 by the end of the year. You must 
meet other eligibility factors, including having 
modified adjusted gross income (AGI) not more 
than $200,000 ($400,000 if you’re filing a joint 
return).  

• Earned Income Tax Credit. If you have earned 
income less than $59,187 you may qualify for a 
tax credit ranging from several hundred to several 
thousand dollars, depending on whether you have 
dependent children and are filing a single return or 
filing a joint return.  

• The American Opportunity Tax Credit 
(AOTC) provides a dollar-for-dollar credit on a 
portion of qualified education expenses paid for 
an eligible student for the first 4 years of higher 
education. The full $2,500-per-student credit 
requires $4,000 in qualified spending, and is 
available to people whose AGI is less than 
$80,000 for single filers and less than $160,000 
for joint filers. Those looking for education credits 
outside of the AOTC could consider the Lifetime 
Learning Credit. If you meet eligibility 
requirements, the credit can be worth up to 
$2,000 per return, or 20% of the first $10,000 of 
qualified education expenses. Remember, you 
can claim only one of the education credits per 
student, not both. 
 

4. Have you accounted for all your income and 
deductions? 
It's always good to do a last-minute check on the details 
before you file your tax return. Here are just a few:  

- Are you missing any 1099 forms?  
- Did you account for any taxes due on 

unemployment payments received?  
- If education costs changed over the course of the 

year, did you reconcile the changes with any 
qualified withdrawals? 

The IRS widened tax brackets in 2022, which could result 
in potentially lower income taxes for many. It also 
increased the standard deduction and various savings 
incentives. If you’re not taking the standard deduction, 
consider your possible itemized deductions. The major 
ones included state and local taxes, medical and dental 
expenses, home mortgage interest, charitable donations, 
and deductions for casualty and theft losses from a 
federally declared disaster. If you think these may exceed 
the standard deduction, you may want to 
consider bunching enough charitable deductions to 
capture a larger write-off by itemizing deductions. (3487) 
 
5. Have you filed for an extension if you aren't going 
to file in time? 
Tax Day is back to the usual mid-April cutoff (although the 
date is slightly further out this year, April 18, 2023, for 
most 2022 returns), but if you're not ready to file by that 
deadline, it's important to remember to follow the rules 
when filing an extension. The key one: You still need to 
pay what you owe by the tax filing deadline or you could 
face penalties and fees. 
But also remember that there are key benefits to filing as 
soon as you are ready, namely reducing your exposure to 
tax-related identity theft and getting your refund earlier. 
There's no reason to let the government hold onto that 
money for you.  
 
Another benefit: Once you figure out your 2022 taxes, you 
can plan your finances better for 2023. Those changes 
can be as simple as updating the tax withholding on your 
paycheck to long-range planning about your state 
residency. "You can use your tax return as a guide and 
make adjustments," says Ernst & Young.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://sso.dayforcehcm.com/genesis
https://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/individuals/earned-income-tax-credit-eitc
https://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/individuals/earned-income-tax-credit-eitc
https://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/individuals/aotc
https://www.fidelity.com/learning-center/personal-finance/tax-brackets-2023
https://www.fidelity.com/viewpoints/personal-finance/charitable-tax-strategies
https://www.fidelity.com/learning-center/personal-finance/getting-started-on-tax-returns
https://www.fidelity.com/learning-center/personal-finance/getting-started-on-tax-returns
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Have a Qualifying Life Event?  
You have 31 days to act! 

During the year, you may change your benefit enrollment 
only if you have a qualifying life event – such as a 
marriage or divorce, birth or adoption of a child, death of 
a spouse or dependent, or loss or gain of outside 
coverage for a spouse or dependent. 

For more information and instructions on how to Declare 
a Life Event watch here.  

 

Keeping Your Child Cyber Safe 
NortonLifeLock strongly believes in helping everyone engage online more 
safely, especially children.  

Children today use technology to learn, socialize, create and more. Just like any 
other form of communication, an understanding of healthy and safer digital 
practices can help your family thrive.  

Norton and National PTA co-created a free, interactive resource that helps 
families set healthy tech limits together: The Smart Talk. This complimentary tool 
is available to help families set digital safety ground rules together.  

And did you know if you are a NortonLifeLock member, you have access to the 
Parental Control feature with your plan? 

This feature includes easy-to-use tools that allow parents to set screen time 
limits, block unsuitable sites, and monitor search terms and overall activity 
history.  

These parental controls can help:  

 
  

    

 

BenefitsConnections Team 
Have a question? Contact us at: 
 
Phone: (877) 241-9624  
Email: benefitsconnections@genlp.com 
HR Website 
hr.genesisenergy.com  

• Plan documents for core benefits 
• Retirement resources, information, and links 
• Information and videos on how to enroll or make 

changes to benefits. 
• Find frequently used forms and FAQs 

If you don’t have 
NortonLifeLock today, but are 
interested in enrolling through 
Genesis Energy, you can elect 

this plan for 2024 during 
Annual Enrollment in October 

2023. Be on the lookout for 
more information! 

https://youtu.be/zz7Cff2dWQE
https://bizemail.gendigital.com/e3t/Ctc/DN+113/d15vxB04/VWnQ8T5wvryNW3nTBRQ4wtw0SW2L--MX4Y8YN4MDyKmw3q3npV1-WJV7CgKClW4hc4Vw7bVX2gW7wXDx18BfN0CW3nTfG41MhNbLVrQrhk11BF-nN3nq598B2SdRW1dyRl32psmfXW3dX_3w4N8_L6W7F-F314FmB8ZV2P8tL4Pkx6cW8r8fB94N7YS9W3_shnp19XGxHVFV28m4r5PjkW791Smp8cRNMdW27rMRQ3WbzfFW1B9KRm720Z5wW8TxNtv5RxT-TW3TJcPf8QlNcvVqgj2Z8vQxTpW4Z84rK265HshVhKpY_63vVyxW90-Zl07fTWgNVcTMN-463Z7N3pN01
mailto:benefitsconnections@genlp.com
http://www.hr.genesisenergy.com/
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